
CMD Corner    

Chapparal Pool Opening Set 

You may have noticed the preparatory work being accomplished in and around the pool over the last 

few weeks.  The pool is set to open on Saturday, May 26th, during the Memorial Day weekend.  The 

CMD recently voted to expand the opening time to 10:00 AM, an hour earlier than previous years.  Each 

home will be getting a flyer from Front Range Recreation with more information and individual pool 

access codes.   

 

Tennis Courts Refurbishment and Pickle Ball 

Starting on June 5th the tennis courts will be closed until late July for major repairs, including the 

elimination of the grease leaks.  We recognize the inconvenience to our tennis players, but we have to 

wait until summer temperatures arrive and stay in order for the work to be accomplished.  Following the 

repair and resurfacing, the courts will be repainted with one dedicated tennis court and one tennis court 

with additional lines for two pickle ball courts. 

 

Trespassing 

The CMD has received reports of trespassing at the pool, the ACWWA tanks, and adjacent areas.  The 

individuals were clearly not ACWWA nor cellular company employees.  We want to remind everyone 

that only the tennis courts and the pool are open to residents; and then only during open hours.  If you 

see individuals trespassing, please call the Arapahoe County Sherriff’s Office’s non-emergency dispatch 

at 303-795-4711.  If there is an emergency, of course call 911.  There is no need to approach the 

offending individuals, but reporting a license plate number could be helpful to the authorities.   

 

Swim Equipment Donation Accepted 

In April, the CMD accepted a significant donation of lane markers and starting blocks.  These were 

purchased from the previous swim team and will be an excellent resource for the community.  On behalf 

of Chapparal residents, we want to sincerely thank the generous donor who wishes to remain 

anonymous. 
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